
Sheridan Technical College & Technical High School   
School Advisory Council            Minutes, May 1, 2019  

  

Persons in attendance  
Mary Barba, Bill Beaman, Barbara Chaney, Jodi Cianci, Susan Collins, Perry Eglesky, Maude Eugene, Lisa Garcia, 
Clara Gilbert, Barrett Goldman, Lynn Goldman, Iris James, Jose LaVerde, Frank Licolli, Tom Moncilovich, Deidre 
Murdock, Erin Oswald,  Felipe Pinzon, ,  Zeff Ross, Jeff Stern, Darren Stokes, Denise Vajanc, Eric Weldon 

Excused: Richard Blattner,  Jessica Mangila, Franny Ricketts, Angie Rivera, Gregory Rodriguez,    
Unexcused: Jim Anderson, Henry Graham, Johanna Jeune, Annette Johnson, Iliana Melgarejo, Mario 

Montes, Christopher Reyes, Angie Rivera, Gregory Rodriguez, Neena Rowe, Steven Rowe, Debbie Taffe,  
Guests: Lori Insel, Marlene Ghady  

Call to Order/Self-introductions  
The Chairperson, Felipe Pinzon, called the meeting to order at 7:45 a.m. and self-introductions were 
made.    

     
Approval of the Minutes  

A motion was made by Jeff Stern and seconded by Barrett Goldman; to approve the minutes from 
the March 6, 2019 -motion passed.  

  
Old Business  

Safety & Campus Security:  Perry Eglesky  – Reported that radios and cameras have been ordered. Zeff 
Ross, asked if anyone is watching the camera monitors, Mr. Egelsky replied not on an ongoing basis.  
When a security person is in the office, they can watch the screen.  The follow up question about taping 
and saving the footage was asked by Mr. Ross, the response was “yes”.    Sheridan main and west are 
waiting for the “Stop the Bleed” training.  The high school faculty and staff have already received it.  Mr. 
Ross commented on how important that training is and how lives can be saved. No report on the West 
campus camera survey mentioned at the previous SAC meeting.          
 
School Improvement Plan: Mary Barba- reported that the School Improvement Plan committee held their 
last meeting of the school year this past week. All of the goals were met!  There were a few aspects added 
to the plan for the upcoming school year. They include; Social & Emotional training/awareness, Parent 
Resources, and an Increase in the Behavioral Plan.     There were lots of awards for various Clubs, including 
the SGA and Robotics organizations.   Felipe Pinzon, asked if all of the seniors were on track to graduate, 
Ms. Barba responded that there was one student still working hard to get all of the required credits.   To 
date the senior class has already received $4.6 million in scholarship dollars.  
 
Foundation update: Lynn Goldman reported on the final dollars raised at this year’s Foundation event: 

2019 BTC Foundation Breakdown of Dollars Raised 

 ATC MTC STC 

Cash $  1,196 $  1,196 $  1,1966 

BTC checks (pre event) $  2,511.66 $  2,511.66 $ 2,511.66 
Credit card from event $  1,644 $  1,644 $  1,644 

Checks for a college $  2,577 $  5,797 $  6,410 

Online Payment $  2,924.33 $  2,414,33 $  3,945.33 

    

Total $ 11,152.99 $ 13,562.99 $ 15,706.99 

Grand Totals: 

2019:   $40,422.97  ---- 2018:  $49,621 ----- 2017:  $61,750 



Skills USA: Barrett Goldman  reported  the following medal winners from the SkillsUSA State Leadership 
and Skills Conference in Pensacola Beach.  Out of 46 student contestants, 27 received medals!  Sheridan 
received the following medals: 10 Gold, 5 Silver, 12 Bronze.                                                                                   
3-D Visualization and Animation – HS: 2nd place Team D -Saddarea Brown &  Gali Savuskan                                         
-                                                             HS  3rd place Team C -Mindy Pham & Luis Yambo                          
Barbering – PS-  2nd place - Hector Lainez Valleillo                                                                                         
Chapter Display – HS- 3rd place Team B - Alexandra Donaldson, David Evra &   Julio Rodriguez          
Collision Damage Appraisal – PS-  3rd place - Jeriah Hightower                                                                    
Collision Repair Technology – PS- 1st place - Hector Rivera                                                                           
Culinary Arts – HS-  3rd place - Nicholas Macina                                                                                            
Customer Service – HS-  1st place - Ernesto Velazque                                                                                           
Early Childhood Education – HS-  1st place - Niang Dim,  2nd place - Marissa Ibanez                      
Employment Application Process – HS-  1st place - Diamond Jones                                                                    
Hair Weave – PS- 1st place - Krystal Plummer, 2nd place - Ashley Ratliff,  3rd place - Kyrha Lynn           
Health Occupations Professional Portfolio – HS- 1st place - Farah Dieujuste                                      
Information Technology Services – HS- 1st place - Dylan Navarro,  3rd place - Romail Khan                          
Job Skill Demo Open – PS- 1st place - Kody Michael Toot, 3rd place - Catherine Walton                         
Medical Terminology – HS- 1st place - Kendra Wright,  3rd place - Nandani Ramgadoo                          
Related Technical Math – HS-  3rd place - Andree Wilson                                                                           
Restaurant Service – HS-  1st place - Devin Pratt 

 
Strategic Plan: Annette Johnson was not in attendance, a plan would be discussed in September.   
 
New Business  

SMART Bond- High School campus: Marlene Ghady  (BCPS) reported that the district is in the 5th year of a 5 
year plan.  For the Main campus the order has been placed with JC White for the furniture that was 
approved.  Since the option included SaniGlazing the bathrooms, those funds cannot be used for 
“consumables” so Mr. Moncilovich reported that he made the decision to use the dollars on much needed 
flooring.  The SAC members need to create two options to be voted on by the parents and SAC for the high 
school campus funds.  Discussion was held, the following were the two options presented.  Mary Barba 
will send a link to the survey for parents (one vote per child/student) and the SAC members. The following 
options of what to spend the $100,000 General Obligation Bond Funding on for the High School Campus.  
Option #1: 
Purchase laptops for the incoming 9th grade class (Motion by Lynn Goldman seconded by Perry Egelsky) 
Total:                                                                                   $99,998.72     
Option #2:  
Purchase furniture for staff (Motion by Zeff Ross, seconded by Iris James) 
Total                                                                                     $100,000  

 
     Equity Initiatives: Jennifer Jennings delivery a Power Point presentation about the district initiative. 
    

Future SAC meeting times:  Lynn Goldman reminded everyone that a year ago we discussed switching our 
meeting from lunchtime to early mornings as a yearlong trial.  Discussion was held and we will be moving 
back to lunchtime meetings for the 2019-2020 school year.  Lynn will email the meeting dates toward the 
end of the summer.  
 
Nominating Committee Report: Zeff Ross presented the slate.  Chair: Darren Stokes (Rick Case 
Automotive), Secretary: Clara Gilbert (STHS non-instructional).  Discussion was held, Jodi Cianci was 
nominated for Vice Chair, she accepted.  The slate was presented and approved.  Congratulations!  Lynn 



Goldman thanked Felipe Pinzon (Hispanic Unity) for his years of leadership as Chair.  Felipe promised that 
he was not going away.  We look forward to his continued participation and support.  
 
Reports: 
Student Government Association:  Erin Oswald reported that 5 people attended the Florida Association of 
Student Councils convention kickoff.  The SGA won a Scrapbook Competition with the theme of “Clue”.    
The other students were taking exams and unable to attend the meeting.  
Class of 2020: Jessica Mangila  
Class of 2021:  Angie Rivera    

       Class of 2022: Alan Vasquez   
 
Dates of Importance:  

• May 9: Early Release Day  
• May 27: School closed – Memorial Day Weekend 
• May 31: Graduation rehearsal at McFatter  
• June 4: Graduation   at NSU 

  
Member Announcements  

• Barrett Goldman mentioned that there were 14 Ford Dealerships on campus today and that he 
encouraged everyone to stop by the Automotive Area for a visit.  
  

Other:  
• Motion was made, seconded and passed to adjourn the meeting Zeff Ross/ Lynn Goldman The 
meeting was adjourned at 8:57  
• The next meeting will be in September- you will be contacted over the summer. 

  
Respectfully submitted,  
  
  
Lynn Goldman  
 


